MINUTES

Montevallo City Council Work Session
January 23, 2017
5:30 p.m. at City Hall

Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Willie Goldsmith,
Council Member Jason Peterson, Council Member Tiffany Bunt and Council Member
Matt Walker were in attendance.

Mayor Cost called the Work Session to order at 5:30 p.m.

Mayor Cost informed the council that the owner of the old Triple T convenience store has
granted us permission to paint a mural on the side of his building. Gabby Wolodarski
presented her plans for the mural to the council:

January 20th, 2017
Montevallo, AL

Gaby Wolodarski, Artist & Adjunct Professor of Art, University of Montevallo
To: Montevallo City Council
MURAL PROPOSAL

Location: blank cinderblock side wall of former Triple T's building
across from the Fire Department
at the north entrance/exit to town on Hwy 119

Title(s): Visitor Song or Invasive Species Ballad

Description: This mural would enliven a wall of an empty building that currently looks a bit sad and
derelict — an unfortunate last-impression as you're leaving town. The mural would be a parting greeting,
a splash of color waving "See you again!", and gently impressing visitors and residents alike with a subtle
sense of liveliness. Additionally, the mural is conceived as a complex enough composition to engender
curiosity about its many enigmatic details, with the idea of encouraging repeated visits, i.e. foot traffic.

Thematically, the mural is intended to convey the passage of time in a poetic way. Scenes from the local
geography (the surrounding fields and hills, parking-lot topiary, roads, kudzu...) are combined with
distortions of space and scale (the planet seen from afar, irrigated fields seen from above, bodies of
water...), historical and archeological allusions (the discovery of America, a spearhead, a digital cursor...)
and formal puns (circles, arcs, symmetries, plays of light and dark). The operative idea is that we're.all
“visitors” — that we're here for a short ime — that everything changes.

Attached is a color sketch of the basic composition, with the phrases "Welcome" and "Come Again!"
punctuating the left and right edges. The overall color scheme is muted blues and greens, modulated by
warmer blushes and sprinkled with brighter, smaller, sharper notes of color.

Time Frame: My hope is that this mural could be completed by April of this year.

Budget: Sec attached. I look forward to working on securing funding for this project, and am open to
ideas for sources and methods. I'm hoping that the City’s blessing will enable me to move forward in this
regard.

About Me: I'm a Swedish-American painter, muralist and installation artist who currently teaches Art at
UM. I studied at Berkeley and Cornell, and worked in the San Francisco Bay Area for a decade as a
scenic painter and muralist. I have experience painting murals professionally, notably in the famous
Balmy Alley of San Francisco's Mission District, as well as for the mural company Evans and Brown,
where I worked on murals for the Atlantis Hotel in Dubai, the Wynn Casino in Las Vegas, and other such
high-end clients. But I'm more interested in murals' ability to enliven public space, and so I've been
looking forward to proposing this composition for Montevallo, which is now my home.






Ms. Wolodarski explained that f she is granted permission to move forward with the mural
project by the council, she will raise the funds needed to complete the project.

Council member Bunt asked if there are any buyers looking at the building. Mayor Cost said
that, as far as she was aware, there were none at this point. However, this property is a
prime location in our city and she hopes that the mural project will help attract interest in
redeveloping that site.

In response to a question from Council Member Walker, Mayor Cost explained that the
property owner wants to sell the whole property, which includes the old Pizza Hut location,
too.

Ms. Wolodarski said that she will not be upset if someone comes along, purchases the
property and decides to paint over her mural.



Mayor Cost said she likes this proposed project because it will add to public art trail we are
working on in conjunction with our Arts Council.

Council Member Bunt asked if Ms. Wolodarski had asked the Arts Council for its support on
the project. Ms. Wolodarski said she had not approached them yet. However, she has
talked to folks at UM about it. Council Member Bunt said she thought this would be a
project our Arts Council would like.

Chief Bill Reid presented the Fire Department report. He said January has been a busy
month with 88 calls to date. He said we managed to dodge any major problems from the
recent storms.

Captain Tim Alexander presented the Police Department report:



Kirk Hamby, Director of Public Works, informed the council that we were fortunate that we
only lost around five trees during the recent storms. Yesterday, we still had some blocked



streets but most were cleared by 10:00 PM last night. He informed the council that it has
been too wet to cut the lot on Commerce Street. He also mentioned that our Humane
Society expenses are up because they have increased the fee per animal by $7 and, in
addition to the animals we take to the shelter, we are also charged for any animals dropped
off there by our residents. He said this adds up quickly. He said he would talk to the
Humane Society to make sure we are not being charged for animals dropped off by non-
residents.

Mayor Cost asked if we have a way to scan the animals we pick up to see if they have a chip
and identify their owner before we take the animal to the shelter. Mr. Hamby said we can
do that but it isn






Council Member Bunt informed the council that Montevallo Middle School is offering free
after-school tutoring in math and reading. Tickets for College Night go on sale on the 3",
The Arts Council is working on Arts Fest and is seeking applications from artists. They are
also working with UM to develop a whole weekend of activities.

Mayor Cost informed everyone that we have been honored by being one of three
communities across the nation invited to participate in a community politics program
sponsored by the Kettering Foundation. We have put together a team to participate in the
project



Captain Alexander presented several awards recognizing those who helped make our
National Night Out Program a huge success, including Lucky



Education, Arts & Outreach (Schools, UM, Boys & Girls Club, Library, American Village,
Sister City Commission, Artwalk)
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Council Member Nix noted that the tower placement will not require any expense on our
part. He then made a motion to authorize the Mayor to work with our city attorney to
enter into an acceptable contract with Mobilitie. Council Member Walker seconded.
Council Member Bunt voted NAY. ALL OTHERS VOTED AYE ... MOTION APPROVED.

ALAGASCO
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WALLACE
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mailto:bowens@wefhlaw.com

The University of Montevallo to ensure continuity throughout the entire city. | have spoken with Mayor
Cost about the program in great detail and would like the opportunity to present it to you for
consideration. | would like to purpose a public safety committee meeting to discuss this much needed
program in detail and answer any questions you may have. Herman said the meeting would have to be
set at the council meeting tonight. | am available any day this week except Wednesday. | would be
available next week any day except Tuesday and Thursday. These are my normal shifts at Homewood.

Thank you for your consideration.
Brandon Broadhead

Fire Marshal

(205)229-8367

Mr. Broadhead also informed the council that they have been working with the owner of
the old Tavern location and that they have come up with a plan to keep things moving
forward.

Mayor Cost informed the council that she will work with our Fire Marshall and Fire Chief to
determine recommendations regarding funding for this and other projects related to the
Fire Service.

Mr. Broadhead explained that private businesses in Montevallo will also be able to
purchase the AEDs at our discounted rate.

Mayor Cost reminded everyone that Ms. Mahler left us $100,000 for the Fire Service and

that she felt the AED program would be something Ms. Mahler would be especially
supportive of. As such, she hopes this will be on top of the department
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